
 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Friends 
 

[ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭ Ƙŀǎ ŦŜŀǘǳǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ŜŘƛǝƻƴ ƻŦ ¢ƘŜ tŀǊƭƛŀƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ wŜǾƛŜǿ 
 

Welcome back to an exciting new year at Longdean School.    
 

Over the summer holidays we received the exciting news that Longdean had been approached to       
appear in the annual Parliamentary Review of Education.  This publication identifies schools who have 
undergone a period of transformation, resulting in sustained improvement over a number of years or 
who are engaged in leading and interesting initiatives. Longdean was approached because of our new 
building, innovative curriculum and strong examination results.  
 

It is a real honour to be part of this publication and for Longdean School to be recognised in this way. 
 
I am delighted to be able to share the full article with you alongside a photo of me with Eddie Jones 
(England rugby head coach) who spoke at the launch event last week.  If you have friends who are     
currently considering sending their child to Longdean, please do feel free to forward this to them so that 
they can find out more about the school. 
 

http://www.theparliamentaryreview.co.uk/organisations/longdean-school 
 

 
 

Best wishes for the year ahead. 
 

Yours sincerely 
Mr G Cunningham  
Headteacher 
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[ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ [ƛƴƪ 

LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŘŀǘŜǎ 

§ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ му {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊτtŀǊŜƴǘ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ           

9ǾŜƴƛƴƎτ[ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ ŀƴŘ CŜŜŘōŀŎƪτ¸ŜŀǊ у ŀƴŘ ǳǇǿŀǊŘǎ 

ŦǊƻƳ сǇƳ 

§ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нл {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊτ¸ŜŀǊ т {ŜǧƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŦƻǊǳƳ  

ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ ŀƴŘ CŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ŦǊƻƳ пΦолǇƳ 

§ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ нн {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊτ{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ {ǘǳŘȅ {Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ 

§ aƻƴŘŀȅ нп {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊτ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳΣ 

ŦǊƻƳ пǇƳ 

§ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ нс {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊτ.ƛƎ ²ǊƛǝƴƎ ȅŜŀǊǎ т ŀƴŘ у 

§ aƻƴŘŀȅ м hŎǘƻōŜǊτhǇŜƴ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ с ǘƻ фǇƳ τ{ŎƘƻƻƭ 

ŎƭƻǎŜǎ ŀǘ мΦолǇƳ 

http://www.theparliamentaryreview.co.uk/organisations/longdean-school


When collecting your child from school, please try our turning circle service first. New spaces become 

available very rapidly once school has ended; it is a quick way to collect your child and move off; and using the 

turning circle is much appreciated by our local residents. 

Although we offer the turning circle as a service to parents wishing to stop for a short period of time to collect 

their child from school, it will never accommodate every parent car, particularly in poor weather, when more 

parents tend to collect their children. If you find that the turning circle is full, please move through it and back 

out to the road. One option is to park out on the road. For pupil safety and for access of our pupils in 

wheelchairs, please park legally, avoiding the hazard markings, pavements and dropped curbs, even if this 

means that your child has to walk a few more metres down the road to meet you. Alternatively, you are 

welcome to circle back around into the turning circle again to see whether a space has now become available. 

Please note that as per the red sign at the car park entrance, the car park is only for staff and visitors and is 

not available to parents for parking, even if the turning circle is full or the weather is poor. Any spaces which 

appear to be free will have already been earmarked for visitors arriving for meetings and staff from other 

schools joining us for professional development training; and it is unsafe for pupils to be crossing the car park 

to parent cars as there are no pedestrianised walkways.  Any parent who parks in the staff or visitor car park 

will be asked why they are there for safeguarding purposes and to keep the spaces free for the booked visitors 

and will be asked to leave the car park. 

Staff on duty will always try to assist parents by letting them know if there is a space further forward around 

the turning circle that has become available and in return, we would ask that any instructions given by staff on 

duty are followed promptly and politely. 

If your child is regularly collected by someone other than you, it would be much appreciated if you could 

make them aware of these procedures. 

Thank you very much for your assistance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RUMBALLS ROAD MAIN ENTRANCE, DROP-OFF ZONES AND ONE WAY SYSTEM. 

01: VEHICLE ENTRY 

02: VEHICLE EXIT  

03 & 06 DROP-OFF AREAS 

04: STAFF CAR PARK 

05: MAIN FOOTPATH LEADING TO SCHOOL BUILDING 

  /ƻƭƭŜŎǝƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŦǊƻƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 



 

Do you need support with 

your Maths?  

§ 

          

 

 bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ 

https://vle.mathseatch.co.uk


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ 

[ŀǎǘ ƛǎǎǳŜΩǎ  
ŀƴǎǿŜǊΥ 

 
85ml 

I am an odd number. Take 

away one letter and I 

become even. What 

number am I?

Engineers building large structures 

have to solve many equations to 

make sure that the structure is 

strong enough and will not fall 
down.



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ 

PrisméA 3D shape which has a constant 

cross-section ie., ñsame all the way throughò. 

Prisms are named according to the base e.g.

triangular prism, quadrangular prism, 

pentagonal prism... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  [ƛǘŜǊŀŎȅ [ƛƴƪ 



In July, 40 Year 10 students recently completed their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh expedition.  

This required students to complete two days of walking and navigating and an evening of camping. Students 
showed resilience, perseverance and excellent teamwork walking in temperatures of over 30 degrees.  Well done 
to all of those who took part.  We will be running the Bronze DofE Award for all year 9’s and 10’s this year, more 
information to follow.  

Miss K Lilley 

DofE Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At the end of the summer term, Year 8 Geography students enjoyed a fieldtrip to Ivinghoe Beacon and Chesham. 
Students were able to practice collecting a range of primary data in both a physical and human environment.  

Whilst in Ivinghoe, students measured the footpath erosion on the path leading up to the Beacon. In Chesham, 
students were investigating if it was a ‘Clone Town or a Home Town’ by looking at the range of independent and 
chain stores Chesham has to offer. Students also carried out a questionnaire with members of the public, which 
included questions on their view of the urban environment.  

We enjoyed lovely weather on both days and all students made it to the top of Ivinghoe Beacon.  

Miss K Lilley 

Geography 

 

 

 

  5ǳƪŜ ƻŦ 9ŘƛƴōǳǊƎƘ 

DŜƻƎǊŀǇƘȅ CƛŜƭŘ ¢ǊƛǇ 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  CƛƭƳ /ƭǳō 

!ǊǘǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻƴǘƘ 



 

 

Last year each house raised a significant amount of money for their chosen charities. 
 

¶ Gates raised £530.35 for British Heart Foundation 

¶ Franklin raised £635 for Cherry Lodge Cancer Care 

¶ Pascal raised £883.55 for Guide Dogs for the Blind 

¶ Da Vinci raised £1057.75 for Hector’s House 

 

²Ŝƭƭ ŘƻƴŜ ǘƻ 5±у ǿƘƻ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ŀǎ ŀ ŦƻǊƳ ƎǊƻǳǇΦ 

 

Well done to the following pupils who each raised the most individually for their House charity:  

   Maddy Venn in DV4     Jack Weller in F4 

       Megan Homans in G7    

    tƘƻŜōŜ /ŀǾŜ ƛƴ tп ǿƘƻ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΗ  

Thank you to all the family members and friends who supported our pupils’ charitable endeavours. 

 

Mrs G Segal 

Deputy Headteacher 

 

 

 

/ƘŀǊƛǘȅ 



The OGDEN TRUST 2018 School Physicist of the Year Awards were held on Friday 6 July 2018 at 
the Lindop Theatre, University of Hertfordshire. 

Nominations were requested for the Ogden Trust School Physicist of the Year 2018.  

This is an annual award recognising the outstanding achievement of a Year 10 student in Physics. 
The Longdean nomination was Lewis Clark, DV2. Lewis has consistently excelled in Physics, 
staying within the Grade 8-9 zone throughout Y9 and 10. He is a systematic thinker who 
approaches Physics with energy and undertakes practical work with precision. His nomination, 
and receiving of the award, is a just reward for his hard work and commitment. 

Well done Lewis, and we look forward to seeing another Longdean Physicist nominated in 2019! 

Mr Walters  

Physics.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please support your child by ensuring that they are in school every day, as far 
as possible.  

bƻǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ ŎǊƛǝŎŀƭ ǘƻ ŀǧŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜΦ 

Well done to all of the students who achieved 100% so far this academic year. 

 

 

Sept July

Y7

Y8

Y9

Y10

Y11

Research suggests that for every 

17 MISSED SCHOOL DAYS, 

a studentôs achievement will drop by

ONE GRADE when they sit their GCSEs

¢ƘŜ hƎŘŜƴ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ нлму 

!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 



 

LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ IƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ ŀǘ [ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ 
 
Please remember to discuss your child’s Independent Learning and Homework set on Show My 
Homework using the app or the website  
https://longdean.showmyhomework.co.uk/school/homeworks/calendar  
where you can find the entire school’s homework and filter by subject, teacher, or class without 
logging in.  For specific details about your child’s homework, please log in to this website or the 
app.  We recommend half an hour a night, Monday through Thursday, on sites such as Sam 
Learning, GCSE Pod, BBC Bitesize, Linguascope and MyMaths. Links to these sites can be found on 
the Exam Support and Homework sections of the LLP.  
 

Mr R Muskett  - Assistant Headteacher 
 
 http://www.gcsepod.com/parents for a parent's guide. 
 
 www.samlearning.com Centre ID: HP3LS Username and password are in the format:  
 DDMMYYII, for example Mr Muskett's would be 050582RM.  
   
 www.mymaths.co.uk - students have an individual username and password from their     

Maths Teacher. 
 
MFL—Ask your Teacher for the username and password for Linguascope.  
 
Further e-learning links can be found at:  
 
https://moodle.longdean.herts.sch.uk/mod/tab/view.php?id=8888 

 LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 

wŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ - /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ bǳƳōŜǊǎ 

 
LŦΣ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ 
ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ !ƴȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŜŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōǎŜƴǘΦ 

 

 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛΥ лмппн нлртлс 

 CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴΥ лмппн нлртлт 

 DŀǘŜǎΥ лмппн нлртсл 

 tŀǎŎŀƭΥ лмппн нлртло 

 {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳΥ лмппн нлртнл 



[ƛƴƪ 5ŀǘŜǎ 
¢ƘŜ [ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ [ƛƴƪ ƛǎ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭŎƻƳƳǎ Ŝ-Ƴŀƛƭ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŦƻǊ ǿƘƻƳ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ Ŝ-Ƴŀƛƭ   
ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ [[tΦ  bŜȄǘ ƛǎǎǳŜΥ  CǊƛŘŀȅ ну {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ нлму 

wŜŎŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ 

!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 

CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴ  

96.3% tŀǎŎŀƭ 

 DŀǘŜǎ 

96.6% 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛ 

0% 100% 

²ƘƻƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΥ фсΦп҈ 

93.7% 

wŜŎŜƴǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ  

 

§ !ƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊǎτ tŀǊƭƛŀƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ wŜǾƛŜǿ 

§ !ƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊǎτ[ŜǧŜǊ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ      

ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ у ƎƛǊƭǎτIt± /ƻƴǎŜƴǘ           

ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ 

 

ǎŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜΥ 

 

§ ¸ŜŀǊǎ ф ŀƴŘ млτ.ǊƻƴȊŜ 5ǳƪŜ ƻŦ        

9ŘƛƴōǳǊƎƘ !ǿŀǊŘ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ ммτ{ŎƛŜƴŎŜ {h{Σ ǊŜǘŀƪŜǎ 

ŀƴŘ  ¢ŀǎǎƻƳŀƛ [ŜǧŜǊ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊǎ мн ŀƴŘ моτ{ƛȄǘƘ ŦƻǊƳ     

¦ƴƛŦƻǊƳ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ  

 

95.1% 


